

August 7, 2018

Via Email to michael.ward@fortworthtexas.gov

Mr. Michael S. Ward Forensic Science Division Manager Ft. Worth Police Crime Laboratory 3616 E. Lancaster Avenue Ft. Worth, TX 76103

Re: Self-Disclosure #18.11, Ft. Worth Police Department (Latent Prints)

Dear Mr. Ward,

At its July 20, 2018 quarterly meeting the Commission concluded, based upon the laboratory's thorough case audit, follow-up conclusions and the fact that neither of the subject examiners are currently employed by the laboratory, that no further action is necessary regarding the referenced case.

Should the laboratory identify any material changes to information it provided in connection with this case, please notify the Commission as soon as possible. Thank you and feel free to contact the Commission with any questions or concerns.

Singerely,

Kathryn Adams

Commission Coordinator

/mka